

590 Steven Court, Newmarket, Ontario L3Y 6Z2

Tel: (905) 895-2309 Fax: (905) 895-8931 E-mail: nmhydro@nmhydro.ca Web: www.nmhydro.ca

## Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd.

April 30, 2010

Mr. John Pickernell Assistant Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto On M4P 1E4

Dear Mr. Pickernell

Re: Application for Rates for the 2010 Rate Year Direction Regarding Filing

Newmarket Tay Power Distribution Ltd. is in receipt of your letter dated April 20, 2010. We acknowledge that our cost of service application is significantly overdue. We trust the OEB appreciates that the effort to harmonize two service areas and complete two cost of service applications within two years is an extensive and extremely time consuming process. Newmarket Tay Power Distribution Ltd. believes that the costs of delaying the cost of service application to 2011 and filing two IRM's would far exceed the remaining costs to file the 2010 cost of service application within the month of May 2010. As such Newmarket Tay Power Distribution Ltd. respectfully requests an extension of one additional month to finalize the 2010 cost of service application which will be submitted no latter than May 31, 2010.

Your Truly

Iain Clinton, CA

CFO Newmarket Tay Power Distribution Ltd.

cc Pascal Dugay

